Draft

December 15, 2008

TO:  MWAQC Executive Committee

FROM:  AQPAC

RE:  EPA 2006 PM2.5 Daily Standard Designations

AQPAC has read with concern Region III EPA’s December 5,2008 letter to Maryland Governor O’Malley stating their intention to “make a final designation decision relating to inclusion of Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties within the Baltimore nonattainment area for the 2006 24-hour PM2.5 standard on or before April 6,2009.”  We understand that the MWAQC Executive Committee plans to send one letter from the various groups in the Metropolitan Region to Region III EPA with a solid persuasive viewpoint.

AQPAC believes that so as to keep public confusion at a minimum, to keep from unnecessarily compromising the hard work that our “attainment area” has achieved, and to keep our Metropolitan Washington region proceeding in the cohesive manner that has brought us the current success we ask the MWAQC Executive Committee to request that Region III EPA not designate Montgomery or Prince George’s Counties within the Baltimore nonattainment area to the 2006 24-hour PM2.5 standard.  AQPAC would like to suggest two possible solutions:

· Ask Region III EPA to designate Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties as “Contributors from an Outside Area” to the Baltimore nonattainment area.  The State of Maryland would work with these two counties as “contributors from an outside area” to formulate specific criterion to reduce by some amount precursors/contributing factors to PM2.5 in the Baltimore nonattainment area.

· Ask Region III EPA to designate Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties as “Contributors from an Outside Area” to the Baltimore nonattainment area and require that the Washington Metropolitan area supplement the Maryland portion of the SIP to reduce by some amount precursors/contributing factors to PM2.5 in the Baltimore nonattainment area.

AQPAC believes that if there is certainty that Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties are true contributors to Baltimore district’s nonattainment of their 2006 24-hour PM2.5 standard that the Metropolitan Washington region should help these two counties within our region to reduce their contributions to that problem, but not by separating Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties from the Washington Metropolitan region.

Sincerely,

